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Headteacher’s message 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 

We have nearly reached the end of the spring term and Easter is almost upon us.  The 

clocks go forward this weekend and the days are gradually getting longer. It is finally 

beginning to feel a little warmer and we have even had some sunshine this week, mak-

ing life feel a little brighter. This weekend I shall be busy making my Easter bonnet ready 

for the Easter celebrations next week.  

We are sad to say goodbye… 

As the spring term draws to a close we have a couple of sad goodbyes to say.  

Our SENDCo, Mrs Harding, who has been a huge asset to the Orchard Vale family for over 20 

years, is leaving us to take up a position focussing on special education teaching. Over the 

years, she has worked in many areas of the school with countless children and families in    

various roles.  She has been a huge part of making Orchard Vale a very special place to be.  

Her legendary villainous shoes will certainly be hard to fill in future school productions and we 

will miss her ‘can do’ attitude when getting stuck into adventurous activities on school        

residentials and trips.  I know she will be greatly missed and we wish her all the best with her 

exciting new adventure.  

On Monday, 7th June, we will be pleased to welcome Miss Annabel Porter as our new SENDCo.  She is an        

experienced SENDCo, currently working in a primary school in Suffolk and will be moving to North Devon in May.  

If you have any queries or concerns regarding SEN provision after Easter Mrs Lowrey will be your point of contact 

until Miss Porter arrives.   

We are also sad to say goodbye to Mr Magson at the end of this term.  He has accepted a 

promotion at a larger school, closer to home allowing him more time to spend with his   

family. He has also been a huge part of the team OV and again will be greatly missed. He 

leaves a legacy of forest school, bonfires and s’mores, which I know will continue in his     

absence.  We mustn’t forget the amazing Wild Nights Out, Exmoor Challenge, donning his 

best pantomime dame outfit for productions and being a super role model for many of our 

pupils.  He is  leaving behind some wonderful outdoor areas which we all enjoy, even more 

so with the better weather. 

I am sure you will all join me in wishing them both the best of luck in their new roles and I know 

they we will keep in touch.   

Have a wonderful weekend. 

 

Fiona Pearce 

Head teacher 

                  Free School Meals Vouchers over Easter 

Devon County Council is supporting families of children who currently receive free school meals 

during term time with supermarket vouchers to help buy food during the holidays.    

See page 2 for full information. 

 

                                              Easter Bonnet Competition 
 

Over the weekend why not get creative for the Easter bonnet competition Ready for Wednes-

day, 31st March.   See page 7 for full details. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Free School Meal vouchers for Easter 2021  
 

If you have not redeemed the voucher codes sent to you for the February half term from Devon County 

Council via the school you must do so by 25th April 2021 before it expires. 

 

About the scheme  

Devon County Council is supporting families of children who currently receive free school meals during term 

time with supermarket vouchers to help buy food during the holidays.  

  

The unique code you’ve been sent can be used to get vouchers to the value of £30 for Sainsbur-

ys, Tesco, Morrisons, Asda, Aldi, M&S Food and Waitrose to purchase food over the Easter holidays to re-

place the meals your child would have received at school during the day.  Please be advised that the Mor-

risons voucher must be used in store and cannot be redeemed online,  

  

If you have more than one child entitled to free school meals, you should receive a unique code for 

each child, as the holiday vouchers are issued separately.    

  

Getting the vouchers  
Devon County Council has partnered with an organisation called Black Hawk Network to help us distribute 
these vouchers as quickly as possible via their ‘Select’ website because they have lots of experi-
ence managing voucher schemes like this and are working with several other local authorities too.  
  

To get your vouchers you will need to visit a website called ‘Select’ (www.select-your-reward.co.uk) and 
input your unique code.   

  

You will then be able to choose your preferred supermarket and add your vouchers to your basket.   
  

Please then checkout of the ‘Select’ website by providing an email address for them to send you your 
chosen supermarket vouchers electronically. There is no option to receive physical vouchers by post.    

  

Once you have received the vouchers to your email inbox, you can save them to your phone or tablet 
to use online (depending on the supermarket) or show at the checkout in store. Alternatively, you can 
print the vouchers off to give to the cashier.    

  

What if I need some help?  

If you are struggling to get your vouchers because you don’t have access to the internet or a mobile device 

to receive and store the vouchers on, and don’t have any friends or family to help, please contact Devon 

County Council’s education helpline on 0345 155 1019.  
    

Arrangements are in place to support you if you cannot shop, either in store on online, at one of the super-

markets where the vouchers can be spent. Again, please call Devon County Council’s education helpline 

on 0345 155 1019.  
    

Further information  

If your child has siblings attending school in a neighbouring authority (for example Plymouth or Torbay) who 

are also receiving free school meals, the local authority their school is located within will have arrangements 

to support them over the holidays.    
  

If you received a voucher code for the February holidays and haven’t used it to get your supermarket 

vouchers via Black Hawk’s ‘Select’ website yet, please do so by Sunday 25 April 2021 before it expires.   
   

More detailed information about the free school meals holiday voucher scheme, including how to use them 

and what to do if there’s a problem, is available on Devon County Council’s website. Please visit devon.cc/

holidayvouchers or  www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/free-school-meals-

holiday-voucher-scheme.  

    

There are also some useful FAQs on the Select website along with contact details for any technical support if 

you have a problem using the codes and accessing your vouchers. Please visit www.select-your-

reward.co.uk.   
 

If you’re experiencing severe financial hardship, support is available. Please visit devon.cc/support 

or  www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/support-for-people-and-families for infor-

mation about how to access local financial support, where to find foodbanks and community larders and 

what to do if you’re on a low income and need to self-isolate.     
    

http://www.select-your-reward.co.uk/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/free-school-meals-holiday-voucher-scheme
http://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/free-school-meals-holiday-voucher-scheme
http://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/free-school-meals-holiday-voucher-scheme
http://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/free-school-meals-holiday-voucher-scheme
http://www.select-your-reward.co.uk/
http://www.select-your-reward.co.uk/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/support-for-people-and-families
https://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/support-for-people-and-families/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Menu for week commencing 29th March 2021 

African Silhouette Art by Elisha 

This week we have been doing African Silhouette Art. 

We had to look at texture, primary and tertiary colours.  For 

my final piece I did a reflection using a water colour wash.  

I sketched African animals reflecting in the water.  I also 

stippled the haze of the sun. 

Birthday celebrations 

 

As children are currently unable to celebrate their birthdays with their friends outside 

school, all classes held bubble birthday parties this afternoon for everyone whose 

birthday fell in January, February and March.   

Thank you to Liz and Becky for making each birthday girl/boy their own birthday 

cake. 



                                                       

 

 

 

 

  
 

Foundation Stage and Key Stage One 
 

 

 

    
 

 

   

  
 
 

 

 

                            

 

 Mrs Oldfield’s nomination 

 

My star of the term this term is the Fabulous Cheryl!  Cheryl has come so far since staring in year 1 

in September, she is the life and soul of our class. She never has a down moment, she is always 

smiling, happy and full of fun.  Cheryl works so very hard in all she is asked to do and she has 

made enormous steps in her learning and we are very excited to see all that she will continue to 

do. Well done Cheryl you are a Super Duper Star.  

 

Mrs Grimwood’s/Mrs Huggins’ nomination 

Star of the week is Archie has had a brilliant week. Full of smiles and happy to learn. He has 

thoroughly enjoyed his learning this week   Well done Archie you are an absolute Star. 

Our Star of the term is Ella Rose for having a super attitude to work. She does not give up and 

always does her best. Well done Ella Rose you are our shining Star  

Mr Quilter’s nomination 

What a star!   Grace is an excellent student with a great attitude. She is excelling in her learn-

ing and I love having her in class. Grace is a fantastic friend who is both kind and caring.You 

have a great attitude Percy, sky's the limit! 

 

Miss Boundy’s nominations  
 

Kaylan has been such a great friend this week and has been amazing in phonics. Well done 

Kaylan 

 

Bella has shown lots of confidence in her phonics and writing this week. Well done Bella. 

Miss Cawthorne’s nomination  

Charlotte for working hard, especially with her phonics and writing. 

 

Riley for always working hard and being helpful. 

 

Mrs Youll’s  

 

George W for settling in well and happily taking part in lots of activities with a beaming smile. 

 

Eliza for settling in well and joining in with circle time. 



                                                       
 

 

 

 

 Key Stage Two 

 

 

 

                             

 

 

 

Miss Gulliford’s nomination 
Kaleb has been an incredible learner. He has shown resilience, perseverance and is just a true delight. He 

knows how to push himself out of his comfort zone and how to challenge himself. He is supportive of his 

peers and will do whatever he can to raise smiles and the spirit in the room. Kaleb is a super role model for 

year 4 and has a bright future ahead of him with his amazing personal attributes and love of learning.  

Mrs Johnson’s nomination 

My Star of the Term for Spring Term is Dexter!  Dexter, I know you had a hard time during this recent lock 

down, but you have come back with a bang!  You have tried your hardest to be positive and work hard, 

despite feeling the strain of getting back into the swing of the school routine.  You have also been your 

usual super-helpful self, organising me and doing jobs for me around the class.  You blew my mind this 

week by reading with such amazing fluency and accuracy.  You remembered and understood every-

thing you read, and you were able to answer questions about the story with such ease!  Keep moving 

onwards and upwards Dexter - your hard work is paying off!  

Mr Whapham’s nomination 
Star of the term goes to someone who is extremely hard working and completes every task with no 

fuss! Lexi isn't someone who is loud or shows off her abilities, but these do certainly not go unnoticed. 

She is a wonderful friend, who is very popular because of her kind nature and lovely smile! Your work 

ethic and attitude to learning make you a joy to teach. Well done! 

Mrs Lavictoire’s nomination 

It has been so difficult to pick a Star of the Term as everyone in our class has been truly ‘starry’ through 

what has been a tricky term for all. However, our Star of the Term is someone who is not only helpful, kind 

and hardworking but really has that ‘OV Spirit’. Natalie, it has been a privilege to watch you grow into 

the model OV year 5 student that you are. You have made such incredible progress this year, already, 

and are incredibly determined- you won’t let anything stop you from succeeding! You are focused and 

driven, but you will always stop to help someone, before yourself. Always keep being an OV star! 

Mrs Harding’s nominations 

Our star of the term in the Adventurers class is Sophie.  Sophie has been working hard to achieve this 

award since the start of the school year. At times she has found it challenging to be in the right 

place , at the right time doing the right thing every day of the week but she has shown great perse-

verance and has reached her goal. We are very proud of you Sophie. Sophie has also been working 

hard on her writing and we really enjoy reading her Forest School writing each week. She uses such a 

wide range of vocabulary and some highly descriptive phrases.  Enjoy being star of the term Sophie 

and keep up the good work, 

Mrs Rana’s/Mr Boult’s nomination 

We are very fortunate enough this week to have not one, but 2 Stars of the Week! Our first, Kelsey, has 

worked so hard on boosting her own confidence in all her lessons, especially maths. She has pushed 

herself hard and it has had a massive impact on her learning and progress. Our second is Talia. Talia 

has worked so hard this week on making the right choices, focusing on her work and really playing an 

active part in all her lessons. This has had a wonderful impact on her learning, proving that when she 

puts her mind to it, she can produce excellent work! Well done Kelsey and Talia!  

Miss Squire’s nomination 

The star of the term for our class is William P, for his fantastic approach to learning. Despite being at 

home for the first part of the Spring term, Will was constantly engaged in his learning. He joined in with 

all online sessions, including afternoon drop-in/check-ins and the standard of his work was excellent. 

Will even responded to feedback, just as he would in the classroom! Since returning to school, he has 

jumped straight back in and has made great progress. Well done Will, you are a true superstar! 



 

 

 

 

 

Mr Ovey’s PE Champions 

Mr Ovey has been impressed with everyone positive attitude to PE this week.   

Well done to the PE Champions from Key Stages 1 and 2. 

 

 
Year 1/2 Jake for excellent tennis skills 

 

Year 3/4 Shaila for excellent encouragement and coaching to her partner 

 

Year 5-6 Keira for great enthusiasm and lovely manners  

Year 3 and 4—Proud Cloud (High Flyer Readers) 

We are proud to share the children’s success for consistently reading 25 times a week at 
home.  The following children have reached their first step on the Proud Cloud. When        
children reach 50 they will receive their first certificate.  Well done to: 

 

Miss Gulliford’s class 100 - Kaleb 

Mrs Johnson’s class 150—Amelie           125—  Nieve           75—Nevaeh   

50—Lettie,  Lilly-May,  Jack,  Freddie 

 

 

Devon County Council have created some useful resources to help you identify the symptoms of coronavirus compared 

to a cold or seasonal flu and what action you need to take if your child or anyone in your household develops symptoms 

of coronavirus. You can find them on our website. 

It’s extremely important that anyone with coronavirus symptoms stays at home and gets tested to avoid the risk of 

spreading the virus to others, including the more vulnerable in our communities. 

That means if your child, or anyone in your household, has any of the symptoms of coronavirus, no matter how mild, you 

must keep your child off school and self-isolate your whole household while the person with symptoms gets tested and 

waits for the results. Just the person with symptoms needs to get tested. If you don't have symptoms, you don't need to 

get tested unless you are asked to by a health professional, but you do need to self-isolate until your household member 

gets their results. 

 

REMEMBER to call the school office to advise us your child is self isolating and again once you have the re-

sults of the Covid 19 test. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA5MTguMjczNzU0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvY29yb25hdmlydXMtYWR2aWNlLWluLWRldm9uL2NoaWxkcmVuLWVkdWNhdGlvbi9jb3ZpZDE5LXNj
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA5MTguMjczNzU0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5uaHMudWsvY29uZGl0aW9ucy9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS90ZXN0aW5nLWFuZC10cmFjaW5nLyJ9.jcjpDDuEaTd




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Road Map out of Lockdown 





 

 

 

 

 

Even though The Plough is closed, they have been very busy in their virtual theatre! The Plough The Future team (aged 

between 8-18 years) have been organising some great virtual opportunities, including some Youth Takeovers! These are 

FREE thanks to The National Lottery Community Fund & The Devon Community Foundation.  

 

The Youth Takeovers will be taking place on the 9th and 16th April. You can find the booking 

links to the FREE workshops below. Please book in advance as we have limited numbers! You 

will find opportunities such as singing, backstage & costume design workshops, YouTube video 

content workshops and much more! 

 

https://www.theploughartscentre.org.uk/whats-on/day/2021-04-09 

 

https://www.theploughartscentre.org.uk/whats-on/day/2021-04-16 

 

Please find the link below to the Plough The Future questionnaire. This is a survey kindly created by one of our partici-

pants to get some feedback from the younger generation (8-18 years) on how they engage with The Plough Arts Cen-

tre.  

 

We are going through many changes at The Plough at present and it would be great to hear the voices of young peo-

ple. If you could please complete the form by Tuesday 20th April that would be greatly appreciated. Thank you for 

your support. 

 

Click here for the Plough The Future Questionnaire 

https://www.theploughartscentre.org.uk/whats-on/day/2021-04-09
https://www.theploughartscentre.org.uk/whats-on/day/2021-04-16
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1xXHx0hBEnOUKsIZqQHtxlzeu7e8v8Z7GMEKP3tjwn3s/viewform?ts=604cd3c5&gxids=7628&edit_requested=true





